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Tel econf erence
--- Upon commenci ng tel econference on Tuesday,
Novenber 16, 2004, at 3:05 p.m

THE CHAI RPERSON: Are we ready to
proceed?

M5 MAILLET: And just for the record,
Val erie Phillips is also here.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  That's right. The
usual teamis here.

So, M. Kul bashi an, have you had the
opportunity to review your material and do you have
anyt hi ng you would |i ke advise us on?

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: Wl |,
basically, ny dad did nost of the work on that |ast
night while | was preparing for school, however | did
e-mail M. Levac about the fact that we're just
basically to be going over just clarifying a few issues
and it shouldn't be nore than an hour.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  One hour. kay.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Yeah, roughly
about that, yes. It's not going to be like -- we cut
out quite a bit, so--

THE CHAI RPERSON:  (kay, great.

MR, ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: --there's no

repetition or anything |ike that.
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THE CHAI RPERSON: Do you want to give
me sone idea of sone of the areas you wanted to go into
for any issues of relevance.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Ckay.
Basically, issues of rele -- see, because that was
actually one thing I was going to ask you about, issue
of rel evance, because she did state that in sonme of the
cases identification of certain individuals that she
commented on were nmade by information in the nedia and
information in sonme other books that she doesn't
remenber entirely and --

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Maybe you shoul d
sl ow down. Hold on

MR. KULBASHI AN:  Oh, sorry.

THE CHAI RPERSON: | think you shoul d
sl ow down.

Ckay. So, identification of certain
i ndi vidual s in the nedia.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: | ndi vi dual s.
She had stated that were -- like, for exanple,

M. Fromm and, you know, like, Dr. Pierce, et cetera,
were fromthings that she had heard from either Ilike,
you know -- she had seen in the nmedia or from books.

And | was just going to clear up a

qui ck nmedi a i ssue.
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THE CHAIRPERSON:  |'I| broadly cal
t hat sources, then

MR, ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Excuse ne?

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Sources of her --

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Ch yeah
exactly. And | was going to clear up there that issue
by maybe naki ng her read two paragraphs fromthree --
i ke, two paragraphs altogether fromthree articles,
which will be really brief.

THE CHAI RPERSON: | understand. |
don't want you to go into too nuch detail. | don't
want you to divul ge your entire cross-exan nation

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Ckay, okay.

THE CHAI RPERSON: | just wanted the
broad strokes of what topics you re dealing with., |I'm
trying to limt the relevance issues that may --

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN  Ckay, |
under st and.

And, other than that -- actually that
there, ny dad woul d have done nost of the stuff this
nmorning, so if he could just join in briefly and give
you sone information, because | was at school this
nor ni ng, so...

THE CHAI RPERSON: M. Kul bashi an,
Sr.?
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MR. VAHE KULBASHI AN: | nean, | think
the first --

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Tal k about
the other points, the other points for Dr. Henry which
| was going to get into, pretty much it was from ny
know edge cl arification.

MR. VAHE KULBASHI AN: There is
nothing here. 1 think that it's going to be very
short.

THE CHAI RPERSON: (Ckay then. You
know what, | don't think we need to explore it further.

If I have your comments here, your
undertakings even - if | can use the term- that it
won't be very long, then | don't think we need to get
into too nuch detail.

' m somewhat hesitant here to have
you di scl ose your cross-exam nation, so..

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Ckay.

MR. VAHE KULBASH AN: W shoul d do
our best to finish it tonorrow at |east tonorrow, |
t hi nk.

MR, ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Wel I, 1ike,
about an hour or two, like, basically.

THE CHAI RPERSON: Okay. So then --

that's fine, that's fine. W have until 5:00, but
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let's try to hit that target in case we have any ot her
i ssues afterwards.

Now, what does that nean for the
remai ni ng days now? Does that nean you think you're
avai |l abl e for your evidence begi nning Thursday?

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Actually, if
M. Richardson could reply on that issue first, that
woul d be good.

MR. RI CHARDSON: Yeah. We've chosen
not to testify, and I think we should actually start in
to maki ng arrangenents to do the closings and --

THE CHAI RPERSON:  So, neither you,

M. Richardson, nor you, M. Kul bashian, wll be
testifying?

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: | don't think
"1l be testifying either. At this point we nmade the

decision not to testify and | believe that that's going

to be pretty much -- you know, | don't the situation
wi |l change after asking a few questions oursel ves,
so. ..

THE CHAI RPERSON: (Okay. So, that
means -- so, we should turn our mnds then to --

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: | nean, if
t he Conm ssion and conpl ai nant are done tonorrow, then

we shoul d be done tomorrow with all the w tnesses then.
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THE CHAI RPERSON:  Unl ess the
Comm ssion or the conplainant wish to --

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  What | nean,
like, basically, like they nay have up to two hours,
they' re done tonorrow with their expert w tness.

THE CHAI RPERSON: R ght, of course.
There's --

M5 MAI LLET: But the
re-examnation --

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: Re-direct,
yes.

THE CHAI RPERSON: Yes. One second.

M5 MAI LLET: The re-exam nation, |
don't anticipate being nuch nore than an hour.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: Ckay. In
that case we'd nost likely be done with the w tnesses
t onor r ow,

THE CHAI RPERSON: Wth this w tness.
kay.

i f

MR, ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  There will be

no respondent w tnesses call ed.

THE CHAI RPERSON: There will be no
respondent w t nesses.

Then, of course, | can't imgine --

was turning my evidence to saying whether there is
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going to be rebuttal evidence, but there is no evidence
to rebut because they won't be | eading any evidence.

MR. RI CHARDSON: The only request we
have, and we'll be totally flexible on how we can
accomodate this, is we don't really care when
M. Warman and Ms Monette want to do their closing, but
we actually wouldn't mnd requesting the time to get
the transcripts in and prepare, you know, since we're
not testifying, prepare the best one we possibly can.

THE CHAI RPERSON: | under st and.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: W still have
to do sone research on how we're going to be, | guess,
structuring our closing statenents.

And for that what we have is, we just
put a proposal that naybe we cone down to Otawa if we
do it at a later date, cone down to Otawa..

THE CHAI RPERSON: | appreci ate your
of fer.

My concern with that is that, if |
under st ood your suggestion there, it would be a one day
scenario and it seens, fromny experience, unlikely
that we would be able to -- | nean, if you're going to
drive, it's five hours to get to Otawa, if we're
fortunate the argunents finish between 9:00 and 5:00 -

| don't knowif that's -- | nean, there is four of you,
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there will be four of you making |egal subm ssions.

MR RI CHARDSON: But, would it be
possible for their side to do their closing this week--

THE CHAIRPERSON: | will put that to
t he Commi ssi on.

MR. RI CHARDSON: --and then Al ex and
| could be done in one day.

M5 MAILLET: No, | would prefer to
have the closings heard at the same tine. |I'm
unconfortable with us doing ours now and then having
theirs two weeks from now

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Yes. It's |ogical.

You know what, in a perfect world, |
al ways prefer to have the parties' counsel, or the
parti es thensel ves, nake their |egal subm ssions after
t hey have had the opportunity to prepare thensel ves.

And, possible, if it's possible - and
this applies to all sides - if some docunent could be
prepared, called it an outline or a table of contents
or all your submissions, if you wish, in witing.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Ckay.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Hand it up to the
Tribunal so that |I can follow you

| really find that it hel ps you

organi ze your thoughts - and |I'm now speaking to
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everyone, those on the phone and those that are here in
the roomwith me - as well as allowing ne to foll ow
better.

MR. VAHE KULBASHI AN: Exactly. This
is what I'mtrying to do.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  No, | think I would
appreci ate that too.

MR. VAHE KULBASHI AN:  Yes, we will
wite it, you know, everything with the things, the
tabs, everything and we will hand you a copy so that,
you know, |l ater on also you can follow our thing,
| ogi c.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Thank you for that.
Yes, that makes a | ot of sense.

Now, let ne | ook at other options
t hen.

As | say, you could drive up, but I
just do not see us doing it one day. Can you envi sage
the possibility of staying overnight?

The Tribunal could advise you of sone
hotel s that are of reasonable cost. Many of our people
who cone fromout of town stay in hotels that are |ike
hotel apartnents, you know, where four or five people
can stay in one roomand the price is, generally

speaki ng, the sane.
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MR. VAHE KULBASHI AN: | woul d say
that, you know, this is not the issue for the nonent.

MR RI CHARDSON: Well, it is for ne.
Money is definitely an issue. That would be a refusal
at all, I wouldn't be able to afford that.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: W haven't --
M. Richardson brought up an issue, like, actually the
proposal yesterday if it's possible to do it through
vi deo conferenci ng naybe.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Well, | will
exam ne that but | amgoing to |l eave it perhaps to the
parties ultimtely to get back to nme on this.

One option of video conferencing -
and | amgoing to | ook at the people in the roomhere -
the Tribunal, of course, is prepared to go anywhere the
case has to go, and I don't know if the Comm ssion is
in the sane position.

|"'m m ndful M. Warman, though, is
wor king with his own neans.

Wul d you be opposed, M. VWarman, if
we were to set ourselves up in a facility - this is
just for legal argunment, no examination - in a facility
where everyone else, including Ms. Maillet, would be in
the sane facility and you would be in our offices in

Otawa at our video conferencing facility -- our
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conference room at the Canadi an Hunman Ri ghts Tri bunal ?

MR. WARMAN: Sorry, is the suggestion
t hat everyone el se woul d decanp to Toronto or Qakville?

THE CHAI RPERSON: Wl |, everyone el se
woul d be this Tribunal and, |I'mthinking Conm ssion
counsel, they already - the other respondents - reside
in the area.

MR. WARMAN:  Ri ght.

THE CHAlI RPERSON:  So, but the concern
is for you in ternms of the expenses that you woul d have
to lay out.

It's argunment. | have used video
conferencing facilities, | have used them for evidence.
| amvery satisfied with the usage of video conference
facilities, in fact, sonmetinmes | find it easier on
occasi on.

| nmean, sone places that we conduct
hearings, it is nore difficult to hear and see the
witness than it is when using the video conference
facility where it takes up the entire screen of a |arge
t el evi sion.

So, it would be one person speaking
at a time and we all have all the exhibits in our
possession, it's not one of those situations where we

can't sort of get an exhibit to the other end.
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So, if cost is a factor for you,

M. Warman, that can be accommodated fromthe Tribunal.
| would prepared to recomrend to the Tribunal that we
take up the cost of the video conferencing facility.

We have the equi pnent at the Tribunal

So, | don't know. That's an option
put to you. It nmay be an accomopdation, | know we have
all been accommodating |left and right here on al
sides, but it mght be a sinple solution in terns of --
and you woul dn't have to displace yourself at al
t hrough your work even, it would be just the hours that
we woul d need to do the hearing.

MR. WARMAN.  Response now?

THE CHAlI RPERSON: Response.

MR. WARMAN:  Ckay. | guess, well, ny
preferences in order would be the first, that the
heari ngs take place -- be conpleted in Otawa for the
closing argunents, and | think that's based on a nunber
of points.

The first one being, of course, that
we' ve now spent two and a half, alnost three weeks here
in Cakville and, you know, the clearly considerable
expense that that has entailed on ny part, including
di sruption of ny work life and personal life as well.

If that were not the case and the
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Tribunal did choose to hold the hearings in Qakville,
then I would attend in person.

THE CHAlI RPERSON:  You woul d?

MR. WARMAN:  Yes, yes.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  This is
M. Kul bashi an.

Well, basically, having a video
conf erenci ng option would give you the option -- would
give M. Warman the option of being in Otawa,
obvi ously, and we could -- both nme and ny co-respondent
could either be in Ham |lton or Toronto in order, so
that we woul dn't have any di spl acenent.

THE CHAIRPERSON: | think in order to
sinplify things, | would probably seek to find one
pl ace here. See, I'mtrying to -- there is sone
i nconveni ence in the video conferencing, so at the
mnimum|l would try to gather as many people who are
wi t hin one geographic region in one roomw th the video
conference machine and try to mnimze the nunber of
peopl e who are at a di stance.

So, | don't think | would do a
Ham [ ton, Toronto, Otawa thing. | think it would be
one | ocation, nmaybe there is one out here in the mddle
areas of M ssissauga or Cakville.

MR. RICHARDSON: | would be willing
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to cone to Toronto, |ike.

THE CHAI RPERSON: That's what |'m
saying. | mean, we know the drive is not enornous,
M. Richardson, | nean, it is a couple of hours in
early norning.

MR RICHARDSON. It's a three and a
hal f hour drive hone.

THE CHAI RPERSON:.  COh, because of
traffic?

MR. RICHARDSON: Onh yeah, it's a
three and a half our drive honme every night.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Anyway - -

MR RICHARDSON: It's not easy.

THE CHAI RPERSON: But it is ny
pr ef er ence.

MR. RICHARDSON: | nean, |'d take the
bus into Toronto if that was the easiest and that's
where we needed to be.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  The GO Train.

THE CHAI RPERSON: The GO Trai n.

MR RI CHARDSON: \What ever .

THE CHAI RPERSON: One suggestion is
bei ng made the Torontoni ans head opposite the traffic
towards Ham lton to do the next one.

Anyway that is one. W can continue
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to exam ne the option.
You know, it would probably be easier

for all concerned in ternms of setting down dates as

well todoit in OGtawa. | nean, if it were possible
for everyone to conme -- for the Torontonians to cone to
Otawa for -- | can't see it being nore than two days.

If we, for instance, to schedule a
Monday and Tuesday, all right. You know, if you were
to drive up either early norning Monday or possibly
Sunday ni ght and, as | say, we woul d nmake those
arrangenents. W' re not tal king about huge anounts of
noney for the hotels, so, it's about $130 a ni ght nmaybe
at one of these places we're talking about. |[|'ve

stayed many tines at these hotels in Otawa in the

past .

MR. RICHARDSON: Well, ny problemis
is that I live on a fixed inconme, |I'mon disability
and, like, there's just no extra noney, even if | could

find the noney to stay up there for the night I
woul dn't have any noney to eat or anything. And then,

there's always the chance that if |I get sick - which

happens quite frequently - you know, |1'd need to be,
you know, near ny doctors and stuff. | wouldn't be too
confortable | eaving too far away with no noney, | think

is the issue with ne.
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THE CHAI RPERSON:  How about
M. Kul bashi an? Maybe we woul d do the reverse
situation of what we have spoken about?

What if you, M sters Kul bashian, were
to come up as you have suggested and conduct the
hearing in OGtawa and just do a video hook-up for
M. Richardson in Ham |ton?

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: That woul d be
an option, but if we can arrange that situation, then
why don't we -- like, the respondents stay in one
| ocation for a video conference and the conpl ai nant and
Ms Maillet would be at another |ocation, so | nean, if
we al ready have a video conferencing |ink going then ne
and Janes could be -- me and M. Richardson could be in
the sane | ocation, that way we don't have to have three
| ocations, if we -- if we were to have video
conferenci ng going we mght as well just, you know,
keep people in their general areas, if that's the case.

THE CHAI RPERSON: Al l right. Well,
hmm .

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Hel | 0?

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Yes, |'m j ust
t hi nki ng.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: Onh sorry.

|"mon a cell phone, so I'mnot sure, so..
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THE CHAI RPERSON: | don't know
whet her we have to nmake this decision right now,
whet her everyone would |like to consider options.

M. Warman, | hear you and | don't
want you to displace yourself to cone down from Qtawa.

MR WARMAN: | under st and.

THE CHAI RPERSON: But you want to be
at the hearing.

MR, WARMAN:  Yes.

THE CHAI RPERSON:. Because | don't
know, what am | supposed to base it on?

| mean, | have M. Richardson tell ne
he is on financial aid and so on, so it's difficult for
him it's difficult for you.

Is it just to bal ance the
i nconveni ence that | should require the respondents to
conme to Otawa as opposed to | ooking for sonething with
a video facility? | nean, it would not be an
inconvenience if we use video facilities.

MR WARMAN: If all parties are
appearing by video conference, then obviously |I'm
confortable with appearing by video conference.

THE CHAI RPERSON: It's the inbal ance,
then, that you're concerned wth--

MR, WARMAN: Yes.
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THE CHAI RPERSON:.  --in terns of
how. . .

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  This is
M. Kul bashian. Actually, ny issue is the fact that ny
son, so, if I sleep over in Otawa then | pretty nuch
can't be away from hi movernight, you know, for two
days because then we have a problemw th havi ng him
pi cked up, taken care of and et cetera, so..

THE CHAI RPERSON:  And |'m sure
everyone has children..

MR ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  That creates
a problemfor ne too.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Everyone here has
children that need to be taken care of, |I'm sure.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Yeabh,

MR VAHE KULBASHI AN. |'m sorry, now,
| don't understand regarding this closing thing,
argunent .

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Yes?

MR. VAHE KULBASHI AN: Is it going
just to be a reading or it's going to be a discussion
agai n?

THE CHAI RPERSON: I nevitably there's
a di scussion, M. Kul bashi an.

MR, VAHE KULBASHI AN:  Yes.
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THE CHAI RPERSON: There always is
sonme di scussion. | ask questions to further understand
submi ssi ons.

The other side has to be able to,

well, reply, although that's done in an orderly
fashion. One person -- each person or each party has
his turn.

MR VAHE KULBASHI AN: | under st and.

THE CHAI RPERSON: So, it's just back
and forth basically, not interjecting, but | interject.

MR, VAHE KULBASHI AN: | under st and.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: Ckay. In
that case, M. Chair, just a question, is there
anywhere | could go to get, | guess, an exanple or an
idea of howit's done, because that woul d obviously be
different than howit's done in crimnal courts and,
so. ..

THE CHAI RPERSON: Not entirely
different than how it would be done in crimnal courts.

But et me ask, do we have any case
schedul ed to take place in the Toronto area in the next
whi | e?

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Hel | 0?

THE CHAI RPERSON: M. Kul bashian, 1'm

just asking M. Levac if there are any cases in the
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Toronto area.

No. But it's like any civil case,
there is no distinction, M. Kul bashian. The |awers
get up, they submt their argunents, it's in the way
that 1've been telling you all along in terns of how
you organi ze the evidence that's been presented and
make a | ogical conclusion for each point that you want
to make.

MR, ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Sorry.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  And you shoul d be
referring to the Statute and to the jurisprudence, the
ot her decisions fromthe Tribunal and courts that are
pertinent to the case.

MR, ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: Ckay. And,
however, the discussion would be just when you,

M. Chair, interject and then there would be a question

posed- -

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Yes.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: --which we
woul d be, like, to respond. Ckay, | understand.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Not too dissimlar
t han what we've doing until now. Do you know how
sonetimes | will ask you questions if | don't
understand the point you're trying to nake or so on,

simlar to that.
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| f you make a subm ssion and |
per haps see an issue with what you' ve said, I'll bring
it up wwth you at that nonent so that we can have a

sort of debate.

| will recomrend sonething to you. |
will recomrend you watch on CPAC - | don't know if it's
happening right now - like the Suprene Court -- |egal

subm ssions that are nmade to the Suprene Court.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Ckay.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  They' re shown on
tel evi si on on CPAC on Saturdays.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  All right.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Usually. | don't
know if it's happening this week or the foll ow ng week.
It's not that different. | nean, we deal with
evi dence, which the Suprene Court, they tend to just
deal with the |egal issues.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Ckay.

THE CHAI RPERSON: But it's not that
much different. You will see how the judges will pose
guestions fromtinme to tine.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  All right.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  And those are the
types of questions. That's a good reconmendati on.

Now, have there been any di scussions
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anongst you? Nothing? No.

So, | think what | amgoing to do is
then -- you were going to make, M. Warman, a specific
request in witing?

MR. WARMAN:  No, that was pending
t hese di scussions. Now, that we're having these
di scussions now then I won't, unless you nove to have
all parties submt witten subm ssions, then..

THE CHAI RPERSON:  (Okay, | understand
your position.

It's just I'mhesitant at this tine
to just set down dates and | really amin a difficult
position to set down dates at this tine.

| have received sort of a guideline,
if youwll, fromthe Registrar that | shouldn't be
setting down dates nyself because they may conflict
with other dates of which I'mnot aware that they've
set aside for ne or for the Tribunal. So, we may have
to do this through M. Levac |ater on.

And maybe as a consequence of the
dates, because if I'mnot very available and it's
difficult for nme to displace nyself, maybe I'l1 1 o0k
into this video conferencing from Qtawa, where | would
stay in OGtawa with the Otawa partici pants and have

the other parties in Toronto, or vice versa. | don't
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know.

| just want to be certain of this,

M. Warman. There is no way that you would allow us to
proceed wi thout you being -- | nean, you won't be there
but the Conm ssion would be there.

MR. WARMAN:  No, | understand that.
It's that | have sone desire to inconveni ence anythi ng,
it's just that as the conplainant | wish to be present.
So, if the cost is to cone and attend, then..

THE CHAI RPERSON:  For ne, you being
at the other end of a TV canera, is being present.

MR WARMAN: | under st and.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  And | think from
your perspective it would be the sane -- | don't know
if you've ever participated in a video conference.

MR WARMAN: | have.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  So you're aware

t hen- -

MR, WARMAN:  Yes.

THE CHAI RPERSON:. --of how live it
is. It's not as if you' re out of the picture,

particularly since we're dealing with exhibits that
basically are in two volunes, it's not as if we'd be
| ooki ng at big texts.

What |'mgoing to do is the good old
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Canadi an thing and put it off for a while. Let ne
think it through and see what's the best option. W'l
be in touch with you.

Anyway, we may even tal k about
tomorrow again, if we have sonme tine.

| guess that covers off all the
i ssues that we had outstanding, since it appears that
we W ll be finished with this witness and we know there
won't be any other w tnesses to speak.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Hel | 0?

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Yes.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  The audio
isn't like quality one, | can barely hear what's being
said, it fades in and out, |I think it's a speaker phone
if I"'mnot m staken.

THE CHAI RPERSON: It is a speaker
phone, yes, and it's nothing special, it's just a
regul ar tel ephone.

So, what portions -- what was the
| ast thing you heard ne say?

MR, ALEXAN KULBASHI AN: That you're
right after, like, exploring the issue further and then
it just faded away.

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Ckay. | will

explore the issue further and we may even discuss it
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tonmorrow sonme nore, after |'ve given it sonme thought,
and in fact what | will dois | will call the office as
well to get a nore definite handl e on what ny
availabilities are.

Ri ght now January does not | ook good
for me, | nean, |I'mvery busy in January and Decenber
i s the sane.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN. M. Chair, |
submt that we all go honme and get all our dates
toget her and then deal with this issue maybe tonorrow.

THE CHAI RPERSON: 1" 11 try. | wll
try and conmunicate with nmy office and see if | can get
better details on that.

MR ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Yeah, because
on ny cell phone, the battery either heats up too fast
or it starts draining too fast as the conversati on goes
al ong.

THE CHAI RPERSON: | was concer ned
when you nentioned you were on a cell phone for that
reason.

kay. So, since there's nothing
really nore to discuss we'll discuss it tonorrow.

MR, VAHE KULBASHI AN:  So at two
tomorrow, right?

THE CHAI RPERSON: Yes, tonorrow --
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what tinme, we said two o' clock; right?

MR. VAHE KULBASHI AN: At two o' cl ock.
And then, after tonorrow, then everyone is free until
we decide, it is going to be the |ast day tonorrow
t hen?

THE CHAI RPERSON:  Yeah, that would be
the | ast day tonorrow.

MR. VAHE KULBASHI AN: That's fine.

THE CHAlI RPERSON:  Ckay.

MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Thank you,

M. Chair.
THE CHAlI RPERSON:  Thanks.
MR. VAHE KULBASHI AN: Thank you,
M. Chair.
THE CHAI RPERSON:  Yes.
MR. RI CHARDSON: Thank you.
THE CHAI RPERSON:  See you al
t onor r ow,
MR. VAHE KULBASHI AN: Bye- bye.
MR. ALEXAN KULBASHI AN:  Ckay,
good- bye.

--- \Wereupon the tel econference concluded at 3:45 p. m
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| HEREBY CERTI FY THAT t he
foregoing is a true and accurate
transcri pt of the proceedings to
the best of nmy skill and
ability.

Beverley Dillabough, C S R
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